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INTRODUCTION
The pigment content of meat, i.e. the 
sum of myoglobin and remaining haemo
globin contents, is a dominant para
meter for the visual perception of 
pork, and hence for consumer appeal. 
In addition, the "colour" of pro
cessed meats is highly dependent on 
the pigment content of the raw ma
terial used in their production. As 
pigment content may be partly con
trolled through breeding, objective 
measures of the entity are needed to 
evaluate results thus obtained. 
Furthermore, both objective and 
direct measures of pigment content 
are called for as the basis for 
development of rapid, indirect on
line methods.

Traditionally, pigment content is 
determined after extraction of the 
colouring matter (myo- and haemog
lobin) from homogenised, finely 
minced meat.

After a number of operations, the 
haem parts of the coloured species 
are ultimately quantified by visual 
spectrophotometry. This is a laborio
us, time-consuming procedure, employ
ing hazardous organic solvents. 
Alternatively, in lieu of quantifying 
intact haem molecules, determination 
of the central atoms of the haem 
moieties, i.e. the iron atoms, will 
conceptually provide results of equal 
useability. Below we disclose our 
preliminary results obtained by 
comparing traditional pigment content 
determinations with total iron con
tents as assayed by atomic absorption 
spectrometry.

MATERIALS AND METHODS
Samples were obtained from Danish
slaughter pigs of various breeds.
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fatter plot of haem pigment versus iron content in pork longissimus 
iceps femoris muscles. The correlation coefficient is 0.96. A corre- 

°ne observation, B to two observations etc.
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